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Welcome New Members! 

George & Marcia Lasater TR4 

Karl & Barb Christopher 1974 TR6 

Tom & Peg Rowe 1980 Triumph TR8 

Nolan Wright 1959 TR3  

Joe & Terri Blackwood Various 

Bill & Peggy Lyons 1971 Stag  

Steve & Jayne Vehlewald 1980 Spitfire 

Ron & Mary Fox 1968 GT6  

 

KCTSCC Members show skills at VTR, page 4 

 



 
2 

 

Club Officers 2011 

Director: Jack Edwards 
816.348.0773 
 jackhedwards@gmail.com 
Assistant Director: Ed Blend 
913-897-2348 
edblend@sbcglobal.net 
Secretary/Treasurer: Bob Aguilar 
913.681.3202 
rgaguilar@aol.com 

Historian: Paul McBride (co-founder) 
 913.441.0499  
 pmcbtr3@everestkc.net 
Advisor/Publicist: Gary Davis (co-founder) 
 913.441.2733  
 gdtr3@msn.com 
Newsletter Editor/Publisher: Chip Kigar 
 913.894.8538  
 Ckigar@Hexnut.us 
Membership Director: Stephen Boyse 
 genobuf@aol.com 

Annual Dues are $30.00 
To Join, Pay Dues or for an Address Change, Please 
Contact: 
Bob Aguilar 
12713 W 119th Ter 
Overland Park, KS 66213 

Please Send Newsletter Articles to Ckigar@Hexnut.us. 
ALL submissions will receive an acknowledgement. If 

you donôt receive one, please call Chip (see above) 

http://kansascitytriumphs.com/ 

Directors Drippins XXV 
I hope you all have had a great Summer of 

Triumph Driving.  I got to drive all of 70 miles 

in mine this summer, before it melted away.  I 

will be busy this winter rebuilding another 

engine and transmission for the 4A.  Then I can 

get back to work on the 7.  I did get to the 

Heartland Show and the All British, and only 

ended up missing 1 directorôs meeting and 1 

Club Night Out.  We took the van to the drive-in 

and really had a great time.  

   Autumn and spring are my favorite seasons for 

top down driving.  When we first joined the club 

I told Laraine that it was in the bylaws that you 

could not put youôre top up until it snowed.  I 

got by with it until we showed up for a trip to 

Roaring River and we were the only ones with 

the top down.  Since then it hardly has to 

sprinkle and she wants the top up, just takes all 

the fun out of it.  There are several events 

coming up: Sept 17 is Ray and Barb Overtonôs 

Picnic; Sept 23, 24 is the Fayetteville Show; Oct 

29 is the chili super at Woody & Hollyôs; Nov 5 

is Pyro Night hosted by John Maas & Larry 

Birks.  What is PYRO NIGHT? We will have to 

wait and see what they come up with; Nov 12 

we will go to the WW1 Museum, Ed & Irene 

Blend are the point couple; Nov 22 we have our 

annual Thanksgiving work night at Harvesterôs; 

Dec 10 is the Christmas dinner.  

     We had 6 members trek to St Joe last 

Saturday to work on Michael Robins car.  I am 

anxious to hear what they accomplished and 

what is left to do.  Chip is including the email 

we received from Clay Thompson, the VTR 

Regional Director concerning our efforts to help 

Michael.  This is one of the things that makes 

this the BEST TRIUMPH GROUP, and will be 

sent to Moss for their contest.  Write and let us 

know what you like or if you are having a bad 

day what you donôt like about the group.  

   Our Grandson Josh was released from KU 

Med Center last Thursday. He is truly a miracle 

and has started thinking about the TR4 and the 

V8 project.  He wants to go see Jay Smithôs as 

soon as he can.  I wish we could go to 

Fayetteville, he really enjoyed that trip, and 

maybe next fall we can both drive down.  
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Laraine and I are taking Josh & Danielle to San 

Diego after the first of the year.  Laraineôs 

cousin has a condo on the beach and has offered 

it to us. 

Laraine and I want to thank you all for all your 

help, cards, gifts, thoughts and prayers for Josh.  

His recovery has been a real blessing to us, 3 

months ago we were told he probably wouldnôt 

live and if he did he would be terribly 

disfigured, he would probably lose several of his 

limbs and possibly be an invalid.  He has proved 

them wrong on all counts.  We are so proud of 

the wonderful people in this group. 

Keep those Triumphôs on the road 

Jack 

Editorôs Notes  

Well, the last few weeks have seen your editor 

on the road, but in my smart.  Family obligations 

and some vacation time spent in NYC prevented 

me attending some of what I consider highlights 

of the social calendar- the All Brits and the BBQ 

at the Overtons.  I have promised myself more 

time behind the wheel this fall.  One not quite 

club event I enjoyed a LOT last year was the 

Jefferson Highway Sociability Run.  It  is 

scheduled for Saturday, October 15th.  It will 

begin in Harrisonville at 12:00 noon and will 

end in Smithville at approximately 5:00 pm.  

Plans are  to have dinner at The Justus Drugstore 

Patio Restaurant ;if there is availability.  This 

was a very enjoyable drive last year. 

ANOTHER feature packed issue.. read it cover 

to cover, their WILL be a quiz.   

Chip  

See what t his is about! -  Page 18   

What a great club you guys 

have! Not all the clubs in 

the Region will pull 

together to get one of the 

member's cars up and 

running! 

 

My hat is off to you!  

Clay Thompson 
VTR SC Region Coordinator 
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First Time Out
Taking our 1960 TR 3 to the 2011 VTR in 

Breckenridge, Colorado was our dream for this 

yearôs vacation.    It all started in October 2008 

when a friend took us to look at an Austin 

Healey Bugeye Sprite that was for sale. Parked 

next to the Bugeye was the TR 3. Neither car 

had been started for a few years. Ron had 

wanted a Bugeye since he was in high school, 

and the TR 3 was in such good shape that we 

bought them both. We towed them home and 

they sat in our garage for nearly three more 

years until we made the decision to try for VTR.  

Sometime in June, after finishing a big job for 

work, Ron spent days and days in our garage 

enduring temperatures over 100 degrees. He was 

determined to make it to VTR!  The brakes and 

brake hydraulic system were rebuilt, along with 

the clutch hydraulic system. All hoses were 

replaced. The starter and generator were rebuilt. 

The overdrive solenoid was replaced. The 

ignition system was rebuilt. The carburetors 

were rebuilt. The fuel tank was drained and an 

inline filter was installed. Seat belts were 

installed. Heôd covered all the baseséat least 

that was what he thought. 

About two weeks before our planned departure, 

Ron actually drove the TR 3 for the first time. 

He took it to Carriage and Motor Works on 

Southwest Boulevard in Kansas City, Kansas, to 

get a dent fixed in a rear fender. After bringing 

the car home several days before we left, he 

spent all his time cleaning, fixing, and 

reassembling various parts of the car.  

On Sunday afternoon, two days before leaving, 

some friends visiting their parents near Topeka, 

Kansas, invited us to a surprise birthday party. 

That was to be our test drive. However, as we 

were backing out of the garage, we heard, and 

felt, a loud rubbing sound on the passenger side 

of the transmission tunnel.  The bolts securing 

the new inner seat belts through the transmission 

tunnel were so long they rubbed on the drive 

shaft.  So we had to leave the TR 3 at home 

without a long test run. 

Ron sawed off part of the seatbelt bolt and took 

the TR 3 for a 10-mile test drive around the 

downtown Kansas City, Missouri, loop. All was 

well and we were packed and ready to leave for 

Breckenridge the following morning. 

We left Kansas City, Missouri, around 6:30 am 

on Tuesday, in hopes of missing the hot 

afternoon temperatures in western Kansas. As 

we headed west, we made it about 5 miles 

before the car started sputtering and lost power. 

Sitting on the shoulder of I-70, as early morning 

rush hour traffic sped past, we called AAA to 

tow us back to Carriage and Motor Works. Shop 

owner Brian Haupt determined that the problem 

was a combination of a faulty fuel pump and a 

clogged fuel line.  

:  First Tow of the Day 

Once this corrective work was complete, we 

began our second attempt to drive to Colorado at 

3:30 pm that same day. All went well. The car 

ran smoothly, had great oil pressure, coolant 

temperature stayed under 185 degrees, and we 

were pleased. However, as so often happens in 

life, being pleased one moment is not a 

guarantee of happiness the next. When we 

reached 202 miles from home the sputtering 

engine returned. We coaxed the car into a nearby 

rest stop and took a break. However, as we were 



 

5 

 

leaving, we discovered that the first and second 

transmission gears were gone. While we sat on 

the shoulder, headed up a hill along I-70, a 

couple from Arkansas who were trailering a TR 

6 to VTR stopped to see if they could help. 

There was really nothing they could do but it 

was awfully nice of them to offer.  

We sputtered up the hill to the first exit and 

turned the car around to head back east toward 

Salina, Kansas, where we thought we could get a 

tow back to Kansas City. However, after a few 

miles of struggling to keep the car running on 

the shoulder, we gave up and called AAA again.  

This was the scariest part of the trip, sitting on 

the shoulder of I-70 in a two-lane construction 

zone. For the first hour-and-a-half it was still 

light. For the last hour-and-a-half it was dark as 

we exchanged many calls with AAA and the tow 

truck driver who was trying to find us. We 

didnôt know exactly where we were and had 

guessed 20 miles off. Ron turned on the parking 

lights for awhile, then pushed on the brakes to 

make them blink as cars and semis came up the 

hill behind us. A Kansas Highway Patrolman 

finally pulled up after 9:00 pm and we were very 

thankful for his bright lights. Around 10:30 pm, 

the tow truck driver finally found us and the 

Highway Patrolman left after we were all safely 

loaded up.  The tow truck driver took us to 

Topeka and unloaded the car at a hotel around 

midnight. 

On Wednesday, Jack Edwards and Steve Boyse 

from Kansas City Triumph Sports Car Club 

drove from Belton, Missouri, well south of 

Kansas City, to load up the TR 3. Jack had just 

had eye surgery and wasnôt supposed to drive or 

lift anything so he enlisted Steve to help out. 

Following Jackôs appointment with the doctor 

that morning, he picked up Steve and got the 

trailer licensed before driving to Topeka. The 

car was too long for the ramp to fold upright. 

However, the various straps, hooks, and chains 

did their job and we made it back to our house 

without the trailer ramp dragging the ground or 

the car coming loose. We will always be grateful 

to Jack and Steve for the extra effort they took to 

help us out that day and for giving up their time 

to rescue us. 

 After a quick shower and change of clothes, we 

were back on the road for our third attempt to 

VTR by around 5:30 pm. It was a nice, 

uneventful drive in what we now call our TR 

Civic.  We spent Wednesday night in Goodland, 

Kansas, and arrived in Breckenridge, Colorado, 

around 11:30 am on Thursday. We immediately 

connected with some folks from St. Louis in the 

parking garage and then headed over to watch 

the Funkhana. We were ready for a laugh and 

the good company of other Triumph enthusiasts.   
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Breckenridge ï Finally! 

 

Beautiful Lake Dillon 
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TR Funkhana 

Thursday evening, we connected with Pat and Roger from the Kansas City Triumph club at the barbeque 

dinner. We shared our hard luck story with them but learned they had an even tougher time traveling to 

VTR. On Friday morning, following the car show, we did the Fun Rallye through the Rockies and 

somehow managed to tie for second place with the aid of the TR Civic. Officially, we got third place 

because we turned in our form after the other second place finishers. With or without a trophy, we had a 

great time! 

 

VTR Car Show 
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1932 Triumph Southern Cross 9 

 

First Car Out 

As a postscript to this story, the TR 3 is now ready for another trip after Ron installed a new fuel tank and 

a new anti-rattle plunger and spring in the shift lever. He actually drove it to the All British Car Show in 

Kansas City over Labor Day weekend with no problems. As for another VTR, it wouldnôt be a surprise if 

we try again. We love these old English sports cars and believe our TR 3 is a gem. 

Susan and Ron Ray






















